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Press Release 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE- May 3rd, 2024- Pedestrian struck by train- Case 24-1036 
DATE: May 6th, 2024 
MEDIA CONTACT: Amanda Graham, Public Records & Information, agraham@cityofwasilla.gov 

On May 3rd, 2024, at approximately 9:45PM, Wasilla Police Department responded to the 
railroad tracks near the intersection of Hermon Road and Old Matanuska Road for a report of a 
pedestrian who had been struck by the train. 
 
Upon arrival, multiple officers attempted lifesaving measures on the individual who was struck, but she 
was ultimately declared deceased at the scene. 
 
The deceased was identified as Diana Wilson, aged 48 of Wasilla. It is currently unknown what led to 
Wilson being on the tracks. The investigation into the circumstances is ongoing. Wilson’s next of kin has 
been notified. 
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